County of Lassen

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

CHRIS GALLAGHER
District 1
DAVID TEETER
District 2
JEFF HEMPHILL
District 3
AARON ALBAUGH
District 4
TOM HAMMOND

District 5



County Administration Office 221 S. Roop Street, Suite 4 Susanville, CA 96130 Phone: 530-251-8333 Fax: 530-251-2663

January 8, 2019

Governor, Gavin Newsom c/o State Capitol, Suite 1173 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Governor Newsom:

The Lassen County Board of Supervisors wishes to express our appreciation for the timely response by the California Cybersecurity Integration Center (Cal-CSIC) team, beginning December 24, 2018, and continuing today. The State of California provides assistance under the umbrella of the California Cybersecurity Integration Center (Cal-CSIC), which offers incident response and information sharing. The Center is a multi-agency organization led primarily by the four core cybersecurity agencies: Cal OES, CHP, California Department of Technology, and the California Military Department. The Cal-CSIC is organized under authority of California Government Code Section 8586.5 and provides assistance when needed under the California Emergency Services Act.

The team, led by Mark McCutcheon, was onsite at the Lassen County Administration building December 26-28, 2018, providing in-depth analysis of our event logs and bringing tools and knowledge to assist us in determining the extent of the incident and providing ongoing support. The onsite team was extremely courteous and professional while supporting our local team.

Please accept this letter of thanks for the timely support this agency provided to Lassen County.

Sincerely,

Chairman
Board of Supervisors

CC: Mark McCutcheon, Cyber Intelligence Analyst